
 

 

Lowerplace Primary School  Newsletter 9 
Monday 5th February 2024  

Ms Martin’s Update 
Dear Families, 

It was another busy week at school last week and this week promises to be the same.  

 

On Friday, we held our very own Number Day helping to  

raise money to support the NSPCC which provides valuable 

services, such as Speak out Stay safe and Child Line.  

The children enjoyed playing a range of board games,  

designing their own number games and solving a variety of 

mathematical investigations. I hope you enjoy the  

photographs. 

 

 

This week is Children’s Mental Health Week 

and throughout the week classes will be this 

year’s theme of ‘My Voice Matters’ which aims 

to empower the voice of the child and ensure 

that they know their right to be listened to. 

 

 

Included with this week’s newsletter are two leaflets for you to download and print. It includes 

Top Tips for encouraging your child to feel heard and conversations starters for talking about 

feelings. I hope you find them useful. 

 

Wishing everyone a lovely week ahead. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Ms K Martin 

Headteacher 
 

Congratulations! 

Congratulations to Mrs Conway and her husband. Mrs Conway gave 

birth to  a baby girl on the 30th January. Welcome to the world baby 

Evie.  

Both mother and baby are doing well. 



 

 

 Attendance Matters - weekly attendance 29/01/24 
 

How well is your child’s class doing against our school target 

which is currently 94%? 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is important that you try to ensure your child  

is in school everyday.  

If you are having difficulties, please speak  

to a member of staff  

and we can see if we can help. 

 

 

 

 
 

We wanted to let you know how this brilliantly simple, free, small change to children’s existing TV  

viewing habits can drastically improve their reading skills. 

 

Children automatically and subconsciously read more when we turn on subtitles!  

Turning on the subtitles while children are watching television can double the chances of a child  

becoming good at reading. It’s so brilliantly simple and can help children’s literacy so much.  

Same Language Subtitling (SLS) has, for years, been recognised for language learning but there is also 

strong and growing evidence that subtitling helps improve reading skills. Word for word, what you hear is 

what you read, in perfect timing.  Find out more - https://turnonthesubtitles.org/ 

 

 Here  is Lenny Henry explaining the benefits of turning on the subtitles in more details. 

 

Take up the challenge and give it a go! 
 

Ra 93.3 3a 90.5 

Rb 95.7 3b 94.0 

Rc 91.1 3c 82.7 

1a 95.3 4a 90.8 

1b 97.3 4b 85.6 

1c 93.4 4c 95.8 

2a 91.0 5a 95.4 

2b 90.7 5b 87.7 

2c 96.7 5c 93.8 

6a 94.7 6b 86.2 

https://turnonthesubtitles.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oKNOqu4jpbw


 

 

 

 

 
 

NUMBER  

DAY 

2024 



 

 

Dates for the diary 
We hope you find the calendar of upcoming events helpful. Please pin this to 

your fridge/add the events to your own calendar. 

Dates Event/Activity (Anything new is in red) 

Mon 8th January INSET Day 

Thurs 18th January Special Census School Dinner  

Thurs 25th January 3C Class Assembly at 9am 

Thurs 25th January  Y1 &2 Phonics Meeting at 3.30pm  in the KS1 Hall 

Friday 2nd February  NSPCC Number Day 

Wed 7th February Parents Evening 3.30pm—6.30pm—postponed 

Thurs 8th February Parents Evening 3.30pm—5.30pm -postponed 

 Young Voices 

Wed 14th February  5B Class Assembly at 9am 

  

  

Half Term Monday 19th February—Friday 23rd February 

Tues 5th March  3B Class Assembly at 9am 

Wed 6th March Parents Evening 3.30pm—6.30pm—new date 

Thurs 7th March Parents Evening 3.30pm—5.30pm –new date 

Thurs 7th March World Book Day 

Wed 20th March Y4 Production  

Thurs 26th March 1A Class Assembly at 9am 

Easter Holidays  Friday 29th March —Friday 12th April (INSET Day Mon 15th April) 

Mon 15th April INSET Day 

For All Parents  

     Every Friday 9am—10am in the KS1 hall 



 

 



 

 



 

 


